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out against the death penalty and as a man of peace, he would not want his killer killed.  

It is in the memory of Bernie O’Halloran that I challenge the university to establish a day 

where peace, the very thing that Bernie believed in, would be celebrated.” It was a 
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“Ecology and the Economy,” the fifth Peace Fair, October 6, 1990. 

     The program included sessions for adults and teens. Two panel discussions focused on 

“Ecology and the Economy: A Dual Issue of Peace.” Bob Richmond again moderated 

and the speakers included Maria Berriozabal, City Councilwoman, District 1, Alex 

Briseno, San Antonio City Manager, Karyne Conley, State Representative, District 120, 

Gen. Robert T. Herres, President, USAA, Tom Keene, Professor, Our Lady of the Lake 

University, Debs McCrary, Columnist, San Antonio Light, C.A. Stubbs, President, 

Homeowner-Taxpayer Association, Judy Wade, Director, the Circle School, and Nelson 

Wolff, City Councilman, District 8.  While the gatherings always had a good variety of 

exhibits, environmental exhibits were prominent with this theme.  

 

“Alternatives to Violence: Learning and Teaching Conflict Resolution Skills,” the 



 
7 

          On Oct. 29, the Incarnate Word Peace Initiative sponsors a vigil for peace and non-violence in the 

           memory of English professor Dr. Bernard O’Halloran. 

          This is the fifth anniversary of O’Halloran’s death.  The vigil pro
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Fifth Peace Day: October 24, 2001. 

     “Be a Peace of the Puzzle—Where Do You Fit? Was the theme for the fifth annual 

Peace Day. “This Week at the Word” for Oct. 22-27, 2001 noted about the event: 

 
          This will be the 5th annual Peace Day scheduled at UIW. Peace Day remind us that we must reflect  

            on alternative ways of responding to violence in everyday life, instead of letting ourselves be swept 

            away in the midst of anger.  

            This day is especially meaningful to the Incarnate Word community because, “UIW remembers 

            former faculty member, Dr. Bernard O’Halloran who was murdered, and in his memory we work to 

            create a less violent and more peaceful world,” said Sister Martha Ann Kirk.  

 

     The Opening Ceremony at the Dr. Bernard C. O'Halloran Memorial Fountain was 

coordinated by Kathy Ruiz, Director of Campus Ministry, and featured a special guest, 

Nick Mele, one of the leaders of the Global Nonviolent Peace Force. "Peace and Social 

Responsibility: Examples from Music and from Theater" was presented by David Pryor 

and his Composition class and Dr. Mary Beth Swofford and her UIW Theater Class.  

Maudie Muraida,  San Antonio Director of the  National Conference for Community and 

Justice  (formerly the National Conference of Christians and Jews) presented "Crossing 

Cliques, Seeing Beyond the Biases."   

     Domestic violence was described and confronted in "Should Love Hurt?  Violence in 

Relationships" by Jennifer Forbes of the Rape Crisis, who was hosted by Dr. Tim 

Zeddies.  The Inter-generational, Co-creative Dance Company led by Dora Ruffner, UIW 

Wellness Director, presented "Breaking the Chains," a dance about moving away from 

violence.  Religious Studies major Ben Smyth coordinated an Inter-faith Prayer Service.  

Considering that this was about six weeks after the September 11 crisis, large numbers of 

students and faculty attended "Relations with Our Arab Neighbors---Globally and 

Locally" with Dr. Saber Elaydi, an Arab-American neighbor and Trinity University 

Professor, Dora Fitzgerald and Michael Mercer, Communications Arts at UIW, and Dr. 

Larry Hufford, Director of International Relations at St. Mary's University, and Dr. Julie 

Miller, Christian Ethics at UIW.  

     While adults were reflecting on those issues, something, which may be even more 

important, was going on.  The future is in the hands of our children.  Can children 

imagine co-operation or only conflict? Can children imagine abundance for all or only 

scarcity? Can children imagine compassion or only dominance? The feminist fiction 

book, which describes the creator of the children’s games as the most important and 

powerful person in the society, may be right. "Creative and Peaceful Play Opportunities" 
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Slam, music, barbecue, and fun building a peace community lasted until about seven in 

the evening.   

 

Sixth Peace Day: October 30, 2002. 

     Last year’s Peace Day, began with an opening ceremony on the steps of the 

Administration Building.  After the opening, participants gathered on the campanile 

sidewalk and the lawn between Joyce and DuBuis, where many agency representatives 

who were busily passing out material to interested students joined them.  Local peace 

activists and Middle East experts Imam Nadir Faris and Ms. Barbie Gorelick gave the 

first presentation of the day on “Challenges that Face Palestinians and Israelis.”  Their 

talk focused on the steps needed to forge a lasting Middle East peace agreement and of 

the many hurdles that have to be overcome to accomplish a true peace in that region. 

     Ms. Christina Lichtenfeld of the Battered Women’s Shelter talked on domestic 

violence and how “to step out of it.”  Mr. Doug Tipps of Global Strategies International 

spoke for an hour on ethnic cleansing and the work that is underway to eliminate it.  He 

shared information about the recent atrocities of ethnic cleansing in Bosnia and Rwanda, 

and of the responsibility that American citizens have in the campaign to eradicate such 

genocide.  The U.S./Iraq conflict was the focus of a presentation by Dr. Jelal Nejad of St. 

Mary’s University.  She spoke about the role of U.S. foreign policy in helping to create 

the conflict with Iraq and that it seemed inevitable that war would eventually breakout 

between the two countries. 

     The final presentation of Peace Day was on “Media Distortion” by Dr. Denise Barkis 

Richter, a professor at Palo Alto College.  Dr. Richter discussed her research on the way 

that war and peace issues are covered in the mainstream media, and the manner in which 

news coverage is distorted in ways favorable to conservative interpretations.  Throughout 

the day students enjoyed music and art displays and slide shows on peace issues.  The 

theme for this day of peace was “Think. Peace.”  As with years past, Peace Day, 2002, 

was a memorable occasion – informing, educating, and provoking all in attendance to 

become guardians of peace rather than agents of violence. 

 

Deepening Roots, Stronger Growth. 

     At Incarnate Word, is there a need for extracurricular events focused on peace and 

social justice in this new millennium? The scientific and technological progress of the 

twentieth century can cloud the reality of the horrific disrespect for the sanctity of human 

life. Was Jeanette Rankin (1880-1973) the first woman in the U.S. Congress, right when 

she declared, “You can no more win a war than you can win an earthquake.”?10 Tom 

Roberts in 呯洀琱〴䌰服ਰ⁇ഊ嬨⁧ഊ㐯䘴‱㈠呦ഊㄠ〠〠ㄠ㤰⸰㈴攰‰‱‹〮〴㸴㰰祴〰㔱〰〳㸠䜍ਜ਼⡳潣⤳⡩慬 ⴱ㌹⡪畳琩ⴴ⡩捥⤍਴⽆㐠ㄲ⁔ ⴱ㍥瑯 
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           of Lockheed Martin, Boeing, Raytheon, Northrop Grumman, General Dynamics, Litton, General 

          Electric, United Technologies, TRW and Textron -- the top 10 U.S. military contractors, according to  

          the World Policy Institute. . . They know Uncle Sam is an easy touch with deep pockets. And they  

         know that with their armies of salespeople in the form of lobbyists in Washington, they can easily 

         divert Uncle Sam’s attention -- and his money -- from whatever else might show up in the mailbox. 

         Those pleas for more education money or more dollars for infrastructure, health care, employment 

         



 
13 

http://www.unhchr.ch/udhr/
http://www.archspm.org/
http://www.archspm.org/
http://www.worldpeace.org/peacepoles.html
http://www.jrpc.org/jeannette.html
http://www.natcath.org/NCR_Online/archives/042602/042602n.htm
http://www.nobel.se/peace/

